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Central Europe (the Rapacki Plan) and submits a proposal (the Gomulka Plan) aiming to freeze nuclear and

thermonuclear weapons in Poland, Czechoslovakia, the German Democratic Republic (GDR) and the Federal Republic

of Germany (FRG).
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Polish Government memorandum on the freezing of nuclear and thermonuclear 
armaments in Central Europe, Warsaw (28 February 1964)

The Government of the Polish People's Republic has already on numerous occasions manifested its 
consistent desire in the search for solutions aimed at bringing about international détente and disarmament 
and lent its support to all constructive proposals designed to achieve this end. The reduction of international 
tensions and creation of conditions of security in Central Europe have always been and continue to be the 
matters of particular concern to the Polish Government. This objective can and should be achieved above all 
by way of arresting the armaments race in this part of the world.

With this in mind the Government of the Polish People's Republic presented some time ago a plan for the 
creation of a nuclear-free zone in Europe which, as is known, aroused the interest of numerous States and of 
world public opinion. In the view of the Polish Government that plan continues to be fully topical.

The Polish Government believes that there are at the present time suitable conditions for undertaking 
immediate measures the implementation of which could facilitate further steps leading to a détente, to a 
strengthening of security and to progress in the field of disarmament.

Basing itself on these premises, the Government of the Polish People's Republic is submitting a proposal to 
freeze nuclear and thermonuclear armaments in Central Europe. The implementation of such a proposal 
would be of particular significance to the security both of Poland and of all countries of this region as well 
as of the whole of Europe, since, while in no way affecting the existing relation of forces, it would 
contribute to the arrest of the nuclear armaments race.

1. The Polish Government proposes that the freezing of nuclear and thermonuclear armaments include in 
principle the territories of the Polish People's Republic, the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic, the German 
Democratic Republic and the Federal Republic of Germany, with the respective territorial waters and 
airspace.

The Government of the Polish People's Republic sees the possibility of extending that area through the 
accession of other European States.

2. The freeze would apply to all kinds of nuclear and thermonuclear charges, irrespective of the means of 
their employment and delivery.

3. Parties maintaining armed forces in the areas of the proposed freeze of armaments would undertake 
obligations not to produce, not to introduce or import, not to transfer to other parties in the area or to accept 
from other parties in the area the aforementioned nuclear and thermonuclear weapons.

4. To insure the implementation of those obligations, an appropriate system of supervision and safeguards 
should be established.

The supervision over the implementation of other obligations not to produce nuclear and thermonuclear 
weapons covered by the freeze would be exercised in plants which are or could be used for such production.

To insure the implementation of other obligations, control would be established to be exercised in 
accordance with an agreed procedure in proper frontier railway, road, waterway junctions, sea and air ports.

The supervision and control could be exercised by mixed commissions composed of representatives of the 
Warsaw Pact and of the North Atlantic Treaty on a parity basis. Those commissions could be enlarged to 
include also representatives of other States. The composition, structure and procedure of the control organs 
will be the subject of detailed arrangements.

Parties whose armed forces are stationed in the area of the armaments freeze and which have at their 
disposal nuclear and thermonuclear weapons would exchange at periodical meetings of their representatives 
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all information and reports indispensable for the implementation of the obligations with regard to the 
freezing of nuclear and thermonuclear armaments.

5. Provisions relating to the implementation of the proposal submitted above should be embodied in 
appropriate documents.

The Government of the Polish People's Republic is ready to enter into discussions and negotiations with the 
interested parties to reach an agreement on the implementation of these objectives.

The Polish Government will give due attention to all constructive suggestions which would be in accordance 
with the objectives of the present proposal and would aim at the freezing of armaments in Central Europe.

The Government of the Polish People's Republic expects a favourable attitude to the proposal submitted 
hereby.
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